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Buck Island – Timbuck II Phase - Parcel Y 
Community Meeting Minutes 

 
April 19, 2023 

 
 
A Community Meeting was held for Parcel Y in the Timbuck II Phase of the Buck Island 
Planned Unit Development at the Adventure Park located at 810 Ocean Trail on April 
19, 2023 at 3:00 pm. The following people were in attendance: 
 
 John DeLucia   (Albemarle & Associates) 
 Michael Morway   (Albemarle & Associates)  
 Manny Golasa   (Golasa Holdings representative) 
 Nikola Mladenovski   (Golasa Holdings representative) 
 David Lubelski   (Currituck County Planning Department) 
 Mark Johnson   (Buck Island resident) 
 Judy Johnson   (Buck Island resident) 
  
The following items were reviewed at the meeting: 
 

 A presentation board was shown that included a preliminary site plan as well 
as preliminary building elevations and floor plans.  

 John briefed attendees that the project requires a Community Meeting because 
Buck Island is a special use permit and a sketch plan amendment is needed 
because there was never any residential use allocated for the Timbuck II Phase 
(west side of Ocean Trail).  

 The owners intend to construct a retail building that will include two apartments 
on the second floor to be used for employee housing. The retail building itself 
could be approved through the regular site plan submittal process. However, 
the addition of the apartments requires the Buck Island special use permit to 
be amended and therefore requires a community meeting and will also be 
presented to the Board of Commissioners for approval.  

 David briefed on the review process, of which the project is within the early 
phases. A preapplication meeting has been held and the community meeting 
is the second step, followed by formal submittal, technical review committee 
and the Board of Commissioners. The Board meeting is open to the public.  

 John reiterated that if there were no apartments in this plan, the review process 
would be much simpler. David also noted that there are some apartments 
above retail in Timbuck II.  
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 When questions were asked above the site plan, it was noted that the plan on 

hand was only preliminary to facilitate the sketch plan amendment. The review 
process for the site plan is separate and would include detailed plans that would 
include a more detailed site plan, grading & drainage plans, utility plans, 
buffering plans and a lighting plan.  

 
The meeting was concluded at approximately 3:20. Afterward, Lisa Bucinski stopped 
by and was briefed on the project with much of the same information discussed during 
the meeting.  
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